Recap of October 6, 2006, Audit Committee Meeting

ERP Implementation Update as Reported by Joe Moore

· New help has come in from the private consultants.

· Staff has made lots of progress.

· New person has been hired to supervise the ERP.

· Staff is addressing all issues in payroll; we’re still in Phase I.

· October 6, 2006, paychecks were issued without much problems.

· We still have a couple of issues, to be resolved soon.

· We also take care of SACC payroll, including those of overtime.

· Joe will give another update at our next Audit Committee meeting, and also at the October 25, Workshop with the School Board.

Management Letter for 2005 Internal Funds Audit of All Schools

Lung presented the overall Management Letter for 2005 Internal Fund Audit.  Major findings include:

1. Community Use of School Facilities
Lease Prequalification Not Available

Inadequate Proof of Insurance

Lease Agreement Not Properly Completed

Undercharged Rentals and Late Payment

2. Community School Program

Program Deficit in Some Schools

Student Registration and Attendance Records Not Maintained

Improvement Needed for Payroll Processing

3. School Age Child Care Program

Program Deficit in Some Schools

Student Records Not Properly Maintained

Payroll Not Properly Documented

Hurricane Pay Make-Up Hours Not Documented

4. Receipts/Revenues Collection

Access to Drop Safe

Monies Not Deposited Timely

Monies Collected Not Adequately Documented

5. Disbursements/Expenses

Wages/Stipends Paid From Internal Funds

Disbursement Not Properly Approved and Documented

Other Findings


Bank Reconciliation Not Completed Timely


Monies and School Checks Not Adequately Safeguarded


Fundraiser Not Adequately Documented


Prenumbered Documents Not Adequately Controlled


Field Trips Not Properly Approved

During the presentation of Internal Fund Audit management letter, Lung advised the Committee that our auditors have added additional audit steps as we learn more about the process.  One example is to start the unannounced cash count of deposit-bags in the drop-safe for selected schools.  Cash and checks to be deposited will be spot-checked.  The information is being related to the principals accordingly through the Area Superintendents.  Staff does not have to do anything new or require additional work.  This is a new step, but is commonly used as part of audit of cash.

KPMG Audit

KPMG auditors will be at full speed.  Most information requested by KPMG has been completed by staff.
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